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Tiverton Town Council
Town Hall, St Andrew Street, Tiverton, Devon EX16 6PG

Town Clerk: J.F. Vanderwolfe FILCM Chartered MCIPD

Email:townclerk@tivertontowncouncil.gov.uk

Phone: 01884 253404 Fax: 01884 258550
Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Monday 19th June 2023 in the Council Chamber of the Town Hall, commencing at 6.15pm
Present: Cllr’s L Cruwys (Chairman)  , W Burke P Hill, B Holdman, S Bush, T Bridger, R Clarke and D Broom.
In attendance: Town Clerk, John Vanderwolfe, Cllr G Czapiewski and five members of the public.
	001
	Election of Chairman 

Cllr L Cruwys was elected as chairman

	002
	Election of Vice Chairman 

Cllr T Bridger was elected Vice-chairman.

	003
	Apologies 

Cllr B Fish (meeting)


	004
	Declaration of Interests

Cllr B Holdman is a member of MDDC Planning Committee and reserves the right to change his opinion on any application if it is dealt with at that meeting and  new information is provided 

	005
	Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on the 17th April 2023 were adopted as a true record. 

	006
	Democratic Period
A member of the public spoke against an application for three dwellings at East Mere Farm. She noted that there was already planning permission for four dwellings using the existing agricultural building under Class Q, but felt that the latest application for three larger hoses would be out of keeping. She stated that a number of objections did not appear to be on the MDDC planning portal. She asked that the council reconsidered its earlier comments. 

A member of the public updated the meeting regarding the Anaerobic Digester planned for Bycott Farm, which is in the parish of Halberton. He stressed the fact that all the traffic would pass through Tiverton. He stated that there had been some 160 objections to this proposal. He had met on site with the new Chief Executive of Devon County Council. He was surprised that highways had not objected to the proposal. He noted that this council would deal with this application at its next meeting.

	007
	Additional Planning
Members discussed 

Whilst noting that there is already permission (22/01610/PNCOU) for the erection of four dwellings under Class Q that included a clause that did not permit the total demolition of the existing building. Tiverton Town Council is concerned that the proposed application for three larger dwellings goes outside of the Class Q qualifications. If the idea of Class Q is to permit conversions we question how a demolition of a building can be classified as a conversion. We would have thought that this becomes a rebuild.
Since the granting of the earlier planning application the Tiverton Neighbourhood Plan has come into operation, and there are concerns that if the application is not in compliance with Class Q then it would be a development outside the building settlement area, in an area with no amenities. Tiverton Town Council would not support that

	008
	Licensing
No items for this meeting

	009
	Next Meeting: 
Monday 3rd July at 6.15pm


Signature  ------------------------------------------------------------             Date    ------------------------

Tiverton Town Council Planning Committee 


